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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2010-06:
New State Ethics Requirement


As you may know, the State Conflict of Interest Law (M.G.L. c.268A) was recently amended.  See, Chapter 28 of the Acts of 2009.  Among the amendments is a new section 27, which requires the distribution of a summary of the Ethics Law to and the collection of an acknowledgment of receipt from every state, county, and municipal employee, including all faculty and staff at the University.
Section 27.  The commission shall prepare, and update as necessary, summaries of this chapter for state, county, and municipal employees, respectively, which the commission shall publish on its official website. Every state, county and municipal employee shall, within 30 days of becoming such an employee, and on an annual basis thereafter, be furnished with a summary of this chapter prepared by the commission and sign a written acknowledgment that he has been provided with such a summary.  Municipal employees shall be furnished with the summary by, and file an acknowledgment with, the city or town clerk.  Appointed state and county employees shall be furnished with the summary by, and file an acknowledgment with, the employee’s appointing authority or his designee.  Elected state and county employees shall be furnished with the summary by, and file an acknowledgment with, the commission.  The commission shall establish procedures for implementing this section and ensuring compliance.

The University will be complying with the new requirement electronically, through HR Direct. 

Beginning December 11, 2009, HR Direct users will be redirected to a State Ethics Commission page, where a summary of the State Ethics Law will be available for viewing, printing, or saving for later use.  Users may then acknowledge receipt of the summary by clicking “submit” (once users have acknowledged receipt, they will no longer be re-directed).
It is essential that all faculty and staff receive and acknowledge receipt of the summary.

Copies of the Summary in alternative formats are available in the Department of Human Resources.  Please call 7-5150.
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